



# **Parent Newsletter**

## Summer Term 3 – Wednesday 4<sup>th</sup> May 2022

After a three-year gap, we once again approach SATS week for our year 6 children. They have worked very hard and we are all very proud of them. They are independent, respectful young people who we are delighted are part of our school. Many thanks also to you their parents and to all of our staff that work with them, especially Miss Osborne, Miss Bates, Mrs Kangayan, Ms Wheel, Ms Harradence and Ms Bryan. Good luck to all of you!

## Mrs Ayliffe and Mrs Stepney

# Charity Sale for Ukraine

Tomorrow afternoon Year 5 and 6 have organised a small sale for Ukraine. Year 5 will be selling some handmade items and Year 6 will be selling a book of stories that they have written. There will also be some second hand books.

Year 6 parents - there are enough class books for all the year 6 pupils to buy one each. If you would like your child to buy one, any donation over 20p would be greatly appreciated. Alternatively, feel free to come and look after school tomorrow yourself.

Children will be given the option to go and have a look at the sale sometime during the afternoon. They can bring in some money for donations.

#### Year 5 and 6 Team

## PTA Jubilee Arrangements

To celebrate the Queen's Jubilee the Mayfield PTA will be holding an after-school tea party on Thursday 26th May. The children are invited to join in the 'Dress to Impress' Hat Parade at 3.30pm wearing their own home-made hats or crowns. The most impressive design will win a prize! We will be selling refreshments such as scones, strawberries, tea, coffee, squash and Pimms and beer. There is no need to RSVP or buy tickets, just bring your own picnic blankets, come and buy some refreshments and enjoy the event.

We would really appreciate some help to set up, serve refreshments and then clear up.

Please sign up to help for 30 minute slots;

https://doodle.com/meeting/participate/id/aKr7q7Me

If you are interested in baking scones for the event, please contact mayfieldptacommittee@googlegroups.com



In conjunction with the tea party, we will also be running a 'Portrait of the Queen' competition. Children can submit their entries to the school office in person or via email office@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk by Monday 23<sup>rd</sup> May. The portraits will be displayed at the tea party and the winner will be announced there too.

### **Parentpay**



Payments to the school are only accepted through ParentPay. The office is unable to take cash or card payments. Please ensure you have registered your ParentPay account. You would have been sent out an activation email or letter when

your child started at the school and reminders have been sent since. Passwords can be reset with the 'forgotten password' link.

If you are still require an activation email please contact the office on <a href="mailto:office@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk">office@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk</a>

Parentmail	ParentMail is the school communication platform for general office emails. Class teachers will communicate with their class or year group via Googlegroups. ParentMail is connected to our school database and uses the email address you have provided us with. The easiest way to keep up with important emails, is to download the ParentMail app. The payment aspect of this app is not used by the school. Payments and trip consent are only accepted through ParentPay.
* ACTION NEEDED: Co-op Local Causes	The Mayfield PTA are fortunate again to have been selected as a "Local Cause" to receive funding from the Co-op Membership Fund. This costs you nothing extra at all but does require you to link your co-op membership to our cause page. Please can we ask that you share the link with any friends and family members and encourage them to support our fundraising efforts too.

Dates for the Diary		
Friday 13th May 2022	Y3 Bake Sale – afterschool KS1 playground	
Tuesday 24th May 2022	Swimming Pool/Resus Training for parents – info to follow	

Thank you to all those who have registered, please keep sharing the scheme.

